SOUTH WOOTTON PARISH COUNCIL
As mentioned in my previous article, I said I would keep everyone up to date with the Parish Assembly which was planned to take place virtually on Friday 16th April 2021. After advertising in the noticeboards and on the website, we had not received any notifications before the cut of date, that anyone wanted to join, so the Parish Council decided to cancel the meeting for this year. We will, however, produce an Annual Report which will detail everything the Parish Council has undertaken this year and this will be posted on our website for you to read at your leisure.
Parish Council virtual Meetings: In response to the Government writing to say they do not intend to bring forward emergency legislation to allow virtual meetings to continue, National ALC’s chairman has responded to express her disappointment, as has the Local Government Association (LGA). 
A 12-week call for evidence, about how remote meetings have been used has also been published and we hope eventually a sensible outcome will be achieved, albeit rather late. 
Meanwhile, National ALC are supporting a legal application by Hertfordshire County Council, and others, for a declaration that meeting virtually will remain lawful. This is expected to be determined before the end of April, so until then, the Parish Council are discussing the best way to move forward. As always, I will keep everyone up to date, either through the Contact article, or on the website.

Over the past few months, the village Pond has received much publicity, the Parish Council are extremely pleased that following the water tests conducted by the Environment Agency, there is no blue-green algae present in the water.  We are, still trying to deal with the blocked overflow pipes, this is proving quite difficult, but we are talking to a local drainage company who are trying to assist with this, thankfully, we have not had much rain, so the water has not overflowed. Remaining on the theme of the village Pond, a lot of people like to go to the village Pond and feed the ducks there, perhaps with children and grandchildren. This worthwhile activity helps to connect children with wildlife and its needs. However, it may not be generally appreciated that bread has little nutritional value for ducks and does not provide the vital ingredients that give them the energy they need. In fact, diets high in bread can contribute to shortening their lives. The RSPB recommends that what ducks really thrive on (even prefer) are easily obtainable household items such as - sweetcorn, lettuce, frozen peas (once thawed), oats, cooked rice (e.g., takeaway leftovers) and seeds. So, while it's good to keep this tradition going and we all love to see people at the pond, especially in these times, remember that a healthy duck is a happy duck.

Still remaining on the Village Green, I am sure those of you that are local have seen the new footpath that has been installed connecting Nursery Close to Common Lane, this is a great improvement, and I am sure you will agree looks fantastic. We have received so many favourable comments, so thank you to everyone that has been in touch.
Wootton Park/200 Club: Some may have seen on social media and in the local newspapers, the mindless vandalism that took place at Wootton Park when the newly built Bug House was burnt to a cinder. The Fire Brigade were called out and photos put on social media, within hours there were offers of help to rebuild it. The rebuild took place on Easter Sunday, even some children that built it the first-time round, came back to help. Then to top off this fantastic community spirit, a second Bug House has been built next door by a local man. What a celebration of community spirit. As always, if you would like to join the Wootton park 200 Club, please telephone or email the office and we will forward you an application form.
Unfortunately, the office is still not physically open to the public, but we are here answering your emails and taking your telephone calls.  Parish Council Meetings continue to take place virtually. Remember, Agendas and Notices are on the website and in the Parish Notice Boards. 
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